WSU Sustainability & the Environment Committee

Meeting

DATE, TIME, & LOCATION:
Friday, September 4, 2009, 2:10-3:10pm, Lighty 405
                         ATTENDEES:         David Greenwood, Chad Kruger, Nick Lovrich, Terry Baxter-Potter, Dwight Hagihara, Rich Heath, Terry Ryan, Emily Rude, David Vencis, Marty O’Malley, Dennis Gransbery
1. Call to Order – Dwight Hagihara Committee Interim Administrator
2. Approval of July 10, 2009 Minutes – Dwight

Minutes approved

3. Climate Commitment Update Marty O’Malley, Dwight Hagihara, Andy Ford, Terry Ryan, Chad Kruger, Nick Lovrich.

 A draft outline of the WSU Climate Action Plan is complete and committee members will be asked to assist.  The plan is due by January 15, 2010.  
The Department of Ecology sent information to WSU about a mandatory regulated Green House Gas Initiative from the Washington Legislature.  There will be an effort to meld reporting requirements from the legislative initiative and Climate Commitment together. Differences and goals of each were discussed.
At the October 2nd Meeting, Senator Marr is scheduled to present his legislation plans for renewable fuels and goals of carbon neutrality.
A suggestion was made to involve students in the Climate Action Plan.    It was also suggested students contact George Mount or Emmett Fiske to engage their groups in sustainability activities with CEREO which will begin in October.
Dwight is teaching an Environmental Management Systems and Sustainability class this fall.  One of the student projects will be a commuter survey to improve the Greenhouse Gas Inventory 
E-3 Washington Website has detailed plans for higher education and is supported by the Governor’s Office. Abby Ruskey is the EEAW Executive Director.  The committee was encouraged to look at the website. www.e3washington.org 
4. Sustainable Endowments Institute ~ Sustainability Report Card 2010 – Dwight 
A request was made for WSU to submit data to the Sustainability Report Card. Kathy Kok posted the Sustainability Report Card to the Sustainability Website. The way WSU is required to do investments pulls down WSU’s Sustainability Report Card Score. The Foundation contact is Kevin Harvey.
It was suggested that everyone look at the report card categories and determine things that can be included for the report card next year. The information from the committee should be sent to Dwight. hagihara@wsu.edu The web link for WSU’s Green Report Card from the Sustainable Endowments Institute is: http://www.greenreportcard.org/report-card-2009/schools/washington-state-university
5. Open Discussion – 
Grant proposals for Solid Waste Reduction – Chad Kruger

EPA Region 10 released a request for proposals on Waste Reduction, Resource Conservation and Stewardship Grants. It could be a substantial amount of money for an innovative project.  Several ideas were discussed.
Liv Haslebach, College of Engineering may be invited to speak to the committee about her research on pervious concrete.  Grants are being submitted to conduct research on how the materials hold up in winter conditions.
http://yosemite.epa.gov/r10/OWCM.NSF/Recycle/wrrcs-past-grants 
Puyallup has received grant money in the past and is now considered the Western Washington Center for methods to managing storm water. A goal for WSU Pullman is to become the Eastern Washington Center.  
University Common Reading Program - Chad Kruger
The Department of Agriculture has decided to capitalize on this year’s WSU Common Reading Program book, Omnivore’s Dilemma. A number of different events are a scheduled in the following months and on a CAHRNS website 9/8/09.  Kathy Barnard is the Information Director on the project.  http://academic.cahnrs.wsu.edu/common-reading/
Olympia Ave. Residence Hall – The new residence hall is pursuing the LEED silver certification.  Sustainable attributes of the building are painted on the walls. Terry will contact the project manager and set up a tour.  
NEXT MEETING: October 2, 2009 – Lighty 405 – 2:10-3:10pm


